Dear Parents/Carers,

We are looking forward to welcoming children in Reception, Year 1, Year 6 and our Key worker children back to school on Tuesday 2nd June.

As I am sure you will appreciate, due to the social distancing measures which we are being asked to put in place, it has been important to know how many children will be returning so that the staff can ensure that individual resources and workspaces are prepared.

The current timetable we are offering is as follows:

	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
R 8:45-12:00	Miss Blake	Miss Blake	Miss Blake	Miss Blake	Miss Blake
Lunch cover	Mrs Peel	Mrs Mallinson	Mrs Peel	Mrs Mallinson	
12:00-2:30	Miss Blake	Miss Blake	Miss Blake	Miss Blake	
Y1/KW 9:00-12:15	Mrs Matthews	Mrs Matthews	Mrs Wicks	Mrs Wicks	Mrs Wicks
Lunch cover	Mrs Acheson	Mrs Acheson	Mrs Acheson	Mrs Acheson	
12:15-2:45	Mrs Matthews	Mrs Matthews	Mrs Wicks	Mrs Wicks	
Y6 9:15-12:30	Mrs Lewis	Mrs Lewis	Mrs Lewis		
Lunch cover	Mr Powell	Mr Powell	Mr Powell		
12:30-3:00	Mrs Lewis	Mrs Lewis	Mrs Lewis		

	Start	Break	Break	Lunch	Break	Break	Home
R	8:45	9:45	10:45	12:00	12:30	1:45	2:30
Y1	9:00	10:05	11:05	12:10	12:30	2:00	2:45
Y6	9:15	10:30	11:30	12:30	12:50	2:15	3:00

Playtimes will be timetabled to ensure that no other groups meet. Games that encourage distancing and little touch will be made available to the children. However, each group will have resources from their classrooms or the PE cupboard so that they have dedicated outdoor equipment that is taken out and used exclusively by them. This will then be gathered back in at the end of their break/ lunch time.

We ask that where possible, for you to walk to school and only one parent/carer will be permitted on the school grounds. Please line up outside your classroom. (There will be floor markings to guide you).

You will be met by your class teacher/TA and then the children will be instructed to leave their parents/carers and go into their classroom.

Adults and children are to wash their hands on entry to school, before break time, after break, before lunch, after lunch, before leaving school, and anytime that they visit the toilet or cough/sneeze in to their hands. Hand sanitisers will be made available in classrooms. Temperature checks will be carried out by staff.

Children will be allowed to go to the toilet as they would do in a normal school day. Each group has their own toilet space next to their classroom and staff will organise that they go one at a time. They will ensure that children wash their hands afterwards.



Everyone in school will be having a packed lunch.

Staff have worked hard to ensure that the classrooms allow for social distancing where possible; desks spaced two meters apart; each child allocated their own chair and classroom resources. We will make sure the rooms are well ventilated and will plan for timetabled outdoor activities. All soft furnishings have been removed as have toys and equipment which are difficult to clean. All surfaces have been cleared to help with cleaning surfaces.

Reception (Class 1)



Year 1/ Key worker (Class 4)



Year 6 (Class 2)



Due to the numbers of Year 6 children returning, we have had to put this group in Class 2 as the room is bigger.

What children will need to bring back to school

- The resource packs they have been using at home. These will now be kept in school.
- A coat and appropriate footwear to wear all day (eg trainers) as children will not need an extra pair of indoor shoes.
- A hat and sun cream which is labelled with the child's name.
- Hand moisturiser in a named container if your child suffers with sore hands after washing.
- Any medication should be prescribed and therefore have the child's name on. This should be handed to the class teacher on arrival.
- A packed lunch with the child's name on. This can include a snack for break time.
- A named water bottle.

We will not be sending home reading books each day to minimize the number of books coming backwards and forwards. However, we will plan opportunities for book swaps which we have done in the past.

As I am sure you will appreciate, guidance from the Government is constantly changing so we will review our provision regularly to ensure that we are minimizing risk as much as possible. If you have any questions or concerns then please don't hesitate to get in touch. If you need to speak to me then can I ask that you call Fountains on **01765 620631** where either Joanne or myself will be able to take your call.

Kindest regards,

Pam Acheson